
24OIA1536 

Page 1 of 4 

29 January 2024 

 
 

Dear , 

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 8 
December 2023. You requested the following (numbered for ease of answering):  

1. The number of Personal Grievances raised in your Ministry, in the last 3 years broken
down by year, and categories (for example: Bullying, unjustifiably disadvantaged,
constructive dismissal etc)

2. (in the last 3 years) The number of Mediation that took place broken down by year
3. (in the last 3 years) The number of successful mediation broken down by year
4. (in the last 3 years) Of the PGs raised, how many went to Employment Relations

Authority broken down by year?
5. (in the last 3 years) How many cases were found against the Ministry broken down by

year?
6. (in the last 3 years) How much money – in total- were paid to settle these cases / or

pay the fee required by ERA broken down by year?
7. How much money was covered by the Ministry’s liability insurance?
8. (in the last 3 years) How much money – in total – were paid to external Legal

consultants to defend the cases filed in ERA or to prepare the responses to the case
broken down by year?

9. (in the last 3 years) How many ERA cases resulted in reinstatement of employee broken
down by year?

10. If a case is found against the Ministry (the Ministry lost), what are the consequences
to the Manager involved in the incident?

Question 1 
Inland Revenue does not categorise personal grievance data. Therefore, your request for the 
number of personal grievances by category is refused under section 18(g) of the OIA, as the 
information is not held by Inland Revenue, and we do not believe it is held by another agency.  

However, the table on the following page details the numbers of personal grievances raised in 
each of the last three financial years. Please note that a personal grievance may be raised but 
not progressed by the employee. The 20/21 year has a higher number of personal grievances 
than normal, the claims were largely related to a change management process which occurred 
that financial year. 

 

 










